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Board Sends Dr. Martinez Termination Letter 
The Board of Education ratified the decision to issue a notice of termination executed June 15, 2021 to Dr. 

Anthony Martinez . Pursuant to the terms of Dr. Martinez’ employment contract, 30 days notice must be 

given; thus the termination was effective July 15, 2021. The action was approved by all five members of the 

Board of Education on July 21, 2021. 

Dr. Martinez will receive nearly $500,000 for the following: 

 $285,398.40  12 months of salary  

 $71,349.60  50 vacation days 

 $5575.00  health care premiums reimbursement 

 $116,88.22  retirement plan 

 $14,700.00  educational savings account 

Dr. Mark Skvarna continues to serve as Interim Superintendent.  

 

2021-2022 Return to School MOU Bargaining Continues 
The District and the Association met Thursday, July 22, and plan to meet again Monday, July 26. The goal is have 

an agreement ready for a ratification vote early next week.  The agreement will focus on working conditions for 

returning to school this August.  

Independent Studies Will Be Negotiated Next 
The next task will be to discuss the K-12 grade contract independent program mandated in the State budget. In 

past years the District has primarily offered 9-12 grade contract independent study and limited 7-8 grade classes.  

Parents are currently being surveyed on whether students will be attending traditional in-person school or 

independent study. The District will use the data to compute the number of full time independent study teachers 

needed at each level and credential area.  Information regarding the number of teacher vacancies for 

independent study and details about the structure of the programs will be available as soon as possible.  


